
Village of Saukville  
Fall-Winter Newsletter 2019-20 

A LETTER FROM THE VILLAGE PRESIDENT: 
 

Dear Friends, 

Although we never had the experience of spring, 2019, 

summer has certainly made up for the loss.  Weather has 

been beautiful (with rain as needed) and our fine Village 

has enjoyed all of it. 

We have again had a very successful Live at the Triangle 

free music concert series.  We attempt to offer different 

kinds of music at each concert so we can appeal to all 

and that policy has worked well.  Every other Wednesday 

night this summer our Veterans Park has been full of 

families enjoying each event.  Food is offered as well as a 

variety of beverages.  If you havenõt been to a concert, 

may I suggest you join us next year as they are really fun 

and a local treat. 

In addition, this year Michaleno's Pizzeria is now open in 

the old bank building.  So, if pizza is to your liking, it is 

easy to just cross the street to get one. 

Sunday mornings have offered residents and visitors 

alike our annual Farmersõ Market treats.  It took longer 

this year to get actual produce due to the delay in the 

growing season, but it is available now and will be 

through October. 

Our annual Village-wide Rummage Sale will be held Sat-

urday, September 7th, from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Time 

to sell your old stuff and acquire new different stuff.   

Sunday, September 8th, from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., will 

be our Annual Custom Car Show to benefit the Saukville 

Fire Department.  Itõs always fun to look at the vehicles 

on display, visit with owners, grab a bite to eat, some 

drink, and just enjoy the early fall. 

Our Village warmly welcomes A Place To Be Spirituality 

Center (an ecumenical ministry of St. John XXIII Catholic 

Church) to its new home at Parkside Community United 

Church of Christ.  Please take a look at their website 

(https://www.aplacetobesc.org/) to find the interesting 

and informative offerings they have to share.  This minis-

try will be a benefit to all of us each in our own way.  Wel-

come!! 

In addition, our Village continues to grow through the ex-

pansion of our existing businesses: 

Caseyõs General Store, located at 305 West Dekora 

Street, is adding 754 sq. ft. with a value of $550,000. 

 

Charter Steel, located at 1658 Cold Springs Road, is add-

ing a 720 sq. ft. Railroad Storage Building with a value of 

$130,000.  

Pope Scientific, Inc., located at 351 Dekora Woods Boule-

vard, has proposed a 19,722 sq. ft. building addition, 

with an estimated project cost of $2,500,000. 

Engineered Exhaust Systems, Inc., located at 800 Dekora 

Woods Boulevard, is adding 61,000 sq. ft. to their exist-

ing building.  This growth has been anticipated; however, 

has come before schedule due to the success of their 

business.  The estimated project cost is $2,122,000. 

Each of these existing growth opportunities increases our 

tax base and makes it more economical to live in 

Saukville. 

Speaking of finances, the Village Board will shortly begin 

the Villageõs 2020 Budget process.  We always start with 

a tour of existing infrastructure so that we can see first-

hand the needs of the community.  That day is followed 

with several night Budget Workshops where we pare 

down the dollar amounts in an attempt to run òlean and 

meanó while still providing necessary and welcome ser-

vices. 

As part of the Budget process, the Village Board does an 

annual review of our Financial Management Plan which is 

the roadmap we use in determining future capital invest-

ments in the Village.  This review happened recently and 

we were able to get a clear picture of where we are going 

and how we will get there. 

As I always end this newsletter, please know that there 

will be three Trustee positions on the ballot in spring, 

2020.  Serving on the Village Board is interesting and 

rewarding and enables one to have input into his or her 

surroundings.  Please consider running.  As I have said 

many times, it is never boring! 

May you and yours have a safe and wonderful Holiday 

Season.  Please stay warm and enjoy the winter! 

Regards, 

   Barb  

 

https://www.aplacetobesc.org/


VILLAGE NEWSLETTERS  
Keep up to date on Village news and events.  
Sign up for the Village weekly e-Newsletter 
òSaukville Saysò and receive a weekly newsletter 
containing timely and pertinent information via email.  Sign up on 
the Village website home-page at www.village.saukville.wi.us - 
Notify Me or Newsletter Sign-up.  Or sign up in person at Village 
Hall and Oscar Grady Library.  Email addresses are kept confi-
dential and are not shared. 
 

The Villageôs full, Seasonal Newsletter is published twice a 
year, Spring/Summer & Fall/Winter issues.  It is available online 
on the Village website or you can pick up a copy at Village Hall 
or Oscar Grady Library during regular business hours. 
 

DOG AND CAT LICENSE RENEWALS 
All Village of Saukville residents owning a cat or dog that is older 
than six months are required by Village Ordinance to purchase a 
pet license.  2020 licenses can be purchased at Village Hall be-
ginning December 16, 2019.  A late penalty will be imposed for 
pet license processing after March 31, 2020. 
 

Dog License fees:   
$8.00   spayed/neutered 
$10.00  not spayed/neutered 
$5.00    late penalty after March 31st. 
 

Cat License fees: 
$5.00  spayed/neutered 
$7.00  not spayed/neutered 
$3.00  late penalty after March 31st. 
 

  

For more details, contact Village Hall at 262-284-9423  
or visit the Village website at www.village.saukville.wi.us        

Village Events & Info 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM YOUR  
VILLAGE BOARD & STAFF! 

 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS 
Village Hall:  Monday - Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

 

  HOLIDAY HOURS 
  ALL FACILITIES CLOSED:  
 November 28 & 29, 2019 
  December 24 & 25, 2019 
 December 31, 2019 - at Noon 

 January 1, 2020 

 

VILLAGE CABLE STATION - CHANNEL 25 (Spectrum)  

For information on Village meetings, services, and events. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
 

Sundays thru Oct. 27 -  
    FARMERS MARKET  
    9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. - Veterans Park  
Oct. 12é...FIRE DEPT. OPEN HOUSE   
     11:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
     (Fire Prevention Week is Oct. 7-13) 
Oct. 19é...SAUKVILLE SCARE 5K RUN/WALK 
      Grady Park -  Start -9:00 a.m. & Finish Line  
       Families Welcome - Costumes Encouraged! 
       Contact Chamber of Commerce @ 262-268-1970 
Oct. 25é...HALLOWEEN PARTY @ OSCAR GRADY LIBRARY 
       6:00 p.m. - Wear your costumes! 
Oct. 27é...TRICK OR TREAT -  4:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
Nov. 11é..VETERANS DAY EVENT 
      Contact American Legion Hall @ 262-284-2787 
Dec. 1ééTREE LIGHTING, CAROLLING, VISIT FROM SANTA 
      6:00 p.m. - Veterans Park 
Dec. 4éé.SANTA VISITS THE OSCAR GRADY LIBRARY 
       6:30 p.m. - Kids, bring your wish list! 

 

                                                                                                           (event info subject to change without notice) 

2020 CENSUS 
Residents will begin receiving 2020 Census 
questionnaires this fall.  Please do not discard 
these questionnaires.  This data is being re-
quested by the United States Census Bureau. 
2020 Census jobs are available now.  Census Jobs provide flexi-
ble hours, great weekly pay, and paid training.  You can apply online 
to be a Census Taker at 2020census.gov/jobs .  For more info or for 
help applying, call 1-855-JOB-2020. 
 

CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING 
The annual Village of Saukville Christmas Tree Light-
ing  is Sunday, December 1st at 6:00 p.m. at Veterans 
Park.  This event is sponsored by First Immanuel/River 
of Life Church and joined by the Saukville Elementary 
School Choir.  Come ring in the holiday with the tree 
lighting, Christmas carols, and a visit from Santa!  Festive and 
fun for the whole family! 
 

2020 SPRING PRIMARY ELECTION 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2020 (if needed) 
 

IN-PERSON ABSENTEE VOTING 

Monday, Feb. 3rd  through Friday, Feb. 14th  
Village Hall - M-F; 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
 

VOTER INFORMATION: 
Election Day Poll Location - American Legion Post 470 
601 W. Dekora St. (Hwy 33) 
Poll Hours:  7:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Note:  Registration is required for new residents, name chang-
es, and address changes.  To avoid registration lines at the polls, 
please consider registering in advance online at www.myvote.wi.gov 
or at Village Hall.  Proof of residence is required when registering. 
 

PHOTO ID REQUIRED 

Please be prepared with your Photo ID for all elections. Election 
Inspectors are required to ask for Voter Photo ID, along with a vot-
er's signature in order to receive a ballot. 
 

A list of acceptable proof of residence and photo ID documents are 
listed on the Government Accountability Board's website at http://
www.gab.wi.gov/elections-voting/photo-id . 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001G7qQW9bq3gQboy5aVLm6B5l2BXFXmJXuiKaZYQj9Sf9bPOjGKdG4HnJuF8FixLCFzpBcYd-kFI8nTrniySK6PB25RhatzJd0oaliqlIkXKuHNgEgBixo8IGcc58Tt43MyN6WB_xm5bZNu3QboNrxHhJee3O8Qqyw471n18vmBC2HbdsRQE1XOIvMuTEMBVsThkdGP6BGvh4=&c=bI1py43NotusI2jliWrD2
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001G7qQW9bq3gQboy5aVLm6B5l2BXFXmJXuiKaZYQj9Sf9bPOjGKdG4HnJuF8FixLCFzpBcYd-kFI8nTrniySK6PB25RhatzJd0oaliqlIkXKuHNgEgBixo8IGcc58Tt43MyN6WB_xm5bZNu3QboNrxHhJee3O8Qqyw471n18vmBC2HbdsRQE1XOIvMuTEMBVsThkdGP6BGvh4=&c=bI1py43NotusI2jliWrD2


Village Property Tax Info. 

ATTENTION TAXPAYERS 
 

The full amount, or the first installment, of 
your property tax bill is due and payable to 
the Village of Saukville Treasurer by Janu-
ary 31, 2020 to avoid any penalties. 
 

Second installment payments are due and payable to the  
Ozaukee County Treasurer by July 31, 2020.   
 
Personal property taxes and special assessments included on a 
property tax bill are due to the Village Treasurer no later than  
January 31, 2020 and may not be paid in installments. 
 

WHERE AND WHEN YOU CAN PAY YOUR TAXES 
 

VILLAGE HALL 
Monday - Friday 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.    
Village Hall will  be CLOSED FOR THE HOLIDAYS: 
    All Day - December 24 & 25, 2019; January 1, 2020 
    Closed at Noon -  December 31, 2019 
 
 

 

U.S. MAIL 
Payments postmarked on or before the due date will be considered 
paid as of that day.  Please enclose a stamped, self-addressed en-
velope with your payment if you would like a receipt. 
 

PORT WASHINGTON STATE BANK (Saukville Branch) 
   (Open December 31st until 3:00 p.m.) 
 

BMO HARRIS BANK (Saukville Branch) 
   (Open December 31st  until 3:00 p.m.)  
 

Must pay inside - not at drive-through tellers.  Bring your tax bill to 
process payment.  Refunds can be processed immediately.   
 

AUTOMATIC CHECKING OR CREDIT CARD 
ACH and credit card payments are accepted through the Official 
Payments link on our website.  There is a convenience fee of $2.75 
(transactions less than $10,000) or $15.00 (transactions $10,000 or 
greater) for using an ACH direct pay checking account.  Credit card 
payment charge is 2.75% of the total tax payment.  If you are inter-
ested in these payment options, please go to our website at 
www.village.saukville.wi.us and click on ñTax Informationò.  Go to 
ñPay Your Village of Saukville Taxes Onlineò.  Please have your tax 
bill ready with bill number or parcel number. 

 

 

2019 COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT  
 

New Businesses or Expansions in the Business Park: 

The Dekora Woods Business Park continues to see healthy growth 

of the existing businesses.  The Community Development Authority 

has approved new buildings or expansions for: 

¶ Charter Steel  - 720 s/f  Railroad Storage Building at 1658 Cold 

Spring Road 

¶ Pope Scientific - 19,722 s/f building addition at 351 N. Dekora 

Woods Blvd. 

¶ Engineered Exhaust - 61,000 s/f addition at 800 N. Dekora 

Woods Blvd. 

¶ A-1 Fence - 740 N. Dekora Woods Blvd. 

¶ Caseyôs General Store - 754 s/f addition at 305 W. Dekora St. 
 

Other New Businesses: 

¶ Michalenoôs Pizzeria, 234 E. Dekora St. 

¶ True Essence - Retail sales of Hemp and CBD products at 620 

E. Green Bay Ave., Ste. 118 
 

Village of Saukville Business Development Loan Program: 
 

The Village continues to partner with Port Washington State Bank to 

offer a loan program for business development and revitalization. 

Loan proceeds can be utilized to fund a wide variety of commercial 

projects ranging from tenant build-outs to renovations, expansions, 

or real estate purchases for the business.   

The Loan Program provides low interest loans to area businesses 

for expansion, interior updates, safety equipment, and real estate 

purchases.   
 

Resources Available at Village Hall or Online: 

Business & Industrial Park Directory  

Saukville Economic Profile 

Business Development Loan Program Application 

Business Park District Zoning Requirements 
 

For more information and/or applications, please contact the  

Economic Development/Planning Dept. at Village Hall. 
 

ANNUAL BUSINESS FORUM 
The Village Economic Development & Planning Department, in part-

nership with Ozaukee Economic Development, typically holds an  

Annual Business Forum.   The next forum is being planned for late 

2020.  Stay tuned for information regarding date and time for the 

next Village of Saukville Business Forum. 
 

This forum is primarily offered to the Business/Industrial Park busi-

nesses and is  designed to provide those in attendance  with up-

dates on economic development activities in the Village, Workforce 

Programs for employers, and Loan Programs available through the 

Village, Ozaukee County, and Wisconsin Economic Development 

Corp.  The Business Forum continues to be an excellent opportunity 

for area businesses to connect.   

Economic Development Economic Development/Planning Dept.  262-284-9423     
       comdev@village.saukville.wi.us  

mailto:comdev@village.saukville.wi.us


HOLIDAY CLOSINGS: 
Thanksgiving:  November 28-29, 2019 
Christmas:   December 24-25, 2019 
New Years:   December 31, 2019 & January 1, 2020  
 

DIGITAL MEDIA LAB  
The equipment & training necessary to view and digitally preserve 
family photographs, slides, and film. 
The Lab is available by appointment.  Stop by the circulation desk or 
call 262-284-6022 for more info. 
 

WHISTLE-STOP POEMS, BY HARRINGTON WILLIAMS 
Called ñThe Poet of Saukvilleò, Harrington Williams was a writer of po-
ems that show the local color of bygone times in a very sensible and 
animated way.  The Oscar Grady Library has published, in-house, a 
second edition of Whistle-Stop Poems to preserve and promote his 
work for new generations.  Available for purchase at the library at $10.  
All proceeds benefit the Oscar Grady Public Library programs.  
 

JAZZ BY THE RIVERõS EDGE 
Saturday, October 12, 2:00 - 6:00 p.m. 
Let the rhythms of jazz music recorded half a century ago join the 
sounds of the Milwaukee River during a special program to be held at 
the Riveredge Nature Center, 4458 County Hwy Y in Saukville. 
 

Join us for music from several artists that once upon a time were rec-
orded and produced by Audiophile Records Inc. of Saukville; albums 
which are now part of our special collections at the Oscar Grady Li-
brary.  This program is presented in partnership with the RIVEREDGE 
NATURE CENTER. 
 

CHILDRENõS PROGRAMS: 
 

Morning Storytime 
Tuesdays, 10:30 a.m. ï 11:00 a.m. 
Fall Session: September 24 ï November 5 
Winter Session: January 7 ï February 18 
Children ages 2-5 and their grown-ups are welcome to come and enjoy 
stories, songs, and activities all revolving around weekly themes. 
 

Evening Storytime  
Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m.-7:00 p.m. 
Fall Session: September 25 ï November 6 
Winter Session: January 8 ï February 19 
Families are invited to join us for stories and songs before heading to 
bed!  Children can come dressed in their pajamas and bring their favor-
ite stuffed animal.  
Storytimes are free to attend - registration is encouraged.  Regis-
tration in person or over the phone during library hours.  
 

No School/Early Release Day Movies at the Library:  
Aladdin - Friday, October 4, 10:15 a.m. & 1:00 p.m. (2 showings) 
 

ANNUAL H ALLOWEEN  PARTY 
Friday, October 25, 6:15 p.m. 
Put on your Halloween costume and join us for spooktacular 
science experiments and demonstrations by Elementastic Science! 

Come see how fangtastic science can be!  Treats will be provided.  
Doors open at 6:00 p.m.  Families welcome.   
 

Drawing Class: Cartoony Characters 
Friday, November 1, 10:30 a.m. ï 11:30 a.m. 
Opportunity for beginning artists ages 6 - 12 to learn the tools for car-
tooning. This class covers creating cartoon characters by using the 
basic elements of art including line, shape, and space. This class is 
free to attend; registration required. Sign up starting October 14th, in 
person or over the phone during library hours.  
 

Here Comes Santa Claus 
Wednesday, December 4, 6:30 p.m. 
Get into the holiday spirit and join us in singing Christmas 
carols and completing a craft project. Though he is very busy 
this time of year, Santa will be dropping in to visit so donôt 
forget your wish list and camera! 
 

NOON Yearõs Eve Dance Party  
Monday, December 30, 11:30 a.m. ï 12:30 p.m. 
Children in Kindergarten and under are invited along with their families 
to celebrate the New Year early at the library!  With music, dancing, 
noise makers, and a countdown to NOON, thereôs no better way to cel-
ebrate the ñNoon Year!ò  Dress up is strongly encouraged.  
 

1,000 Books Before Kindergarten 
This free and ongoing early literacy program encourages families and 
caregivers to read 1,000 books aloud with their children before they 
enter Kindergarten.  Any child from birth until he/she starts kindergarten 
is eligible to register.  Reading together helps your child develop im-
portant pre-reading skills that provide a solid reading foundation ï a key 
to scholastic and learning success.  Stop by the Childrenôs Dept. today 
to sign your child up!  
 

ADULT/TEEN PROGRAMS: 
 

Adult Book Discussion 
Join us one Monday each month for a discussion on selected fiction 
and non-fiction titles.  Books are available for check-out at the circula-
tion desk.  For those who canôt make it to the library discussions, we 
have an online book club designed to keep you up-to-date on past and 
future book choices and dates for our discussions.  Sign up at the circu-
lation desk. 
 

Recipe Club 
1st Tuesday of the Month, 6:00 - 7:00 p.m. 
The Recipe Club is a great way to learn from others and share your 
best tips while testing out fun new recipes!  Registration is required.   
 

Teen Card Club 
Every Saturday, 10:00 a.m.-1:45 p.m. 
For teens of all ages. Come to learn, come to play, or come to trade!  
Play takes place in the community room and card decks will be provid-
ed to those who are new to the games. 
 

Remember NOVEMBER is Food for Fines month.   
Contact the Library for details on all of the fun seasonal events! 

Oscar Grady Library 
             Oscargradylibrary.org 

151 South Main Street   262-284-6022  
Mon-Thur: 10:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m.,  

Fri: 10:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m., Sat: 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 



Dept. of Public Works    DPW    

Emergency Management - Winter Preparedness 

649 South Main Street 
262-284-0545 

CURBSIDE CHIPPING - EVERY MONDAY THROUGH OCT. 28TH   
¶ 3 inch diameter maximum branches. 
¶ Chipping on Mondays only.  The crew will make only one 

pass per side of the street per chipping event.   
¶ Limit of 20 minutes per address (duplexes considered a 

single address) after which a $50 fee will be charged to 
the property owner for each additional 20 minutes at the ownerôs 
request.     

¶ Full Tree Removal - disposal of all debris, including branches, is 
the responsibility of the owner. 

 

COMPOST DISPOSAL/APPLIANCE DROP-OFF SITE  
OPEN SATURDAYS - 9 A.M. TO 3 P.M. THROUGH NOV. 16TH 
¶ Compost includes garden waste, leaves, lawn rakings and small 

tree or bush stumps.   
¶ White Goods only - accepted at Appliance Drop-off Site.  No Elec-

tronics or hazardous items. 
¶ VILLAGE RESIDENTS ONLY.   
¶ NO BRANCHES/BRUSH drop-off at the compost site. 
 

LEAF COLLECTION  
¶ Curbside leaf collection runs October 1st through December 2nd 

-  - weather permitting.   No guaranteed or scheduled pick-up. 
¶ Leaf piles must be curbside with no brush or plant materials.   
¶ Keep vehicles off and away from leaf piles. 

¶ Keep piles at a manageable height for the vacuum truck to collect 
easily. 

 

SNOWPLOW SAFETY 
Treat the snowplow crews with courtesy and caution!  Keep-
ing clear of their operations allows them to do their job quick-
ly, efficiently, and safely 
¶ Obey the winter parking restrictions. 

¶ Do not park on the street if you see a plow approaching. 
¶ Donôt pull out in front of a plow at the last second. 
¶ Keep at least 300 feet of distance from the rear of a plow as it may 

stop or back up without warning.   
 

SNOW AND ICE REMOVAL 
Refer to flyer (pg. 6) for complete snow removal information. 
 

CHRISTMAS TREE CHIPPING 
Christmas trees will be chipped curbside by the DPW on 
Mondays, January 13th  & 20th.  The following rules apply:   
¶ Remove all decorations, wire, tinsel, hardware, lights, 

and stands from tree - no cloth, paper, or plastic cover 
bags.   

¶ Place trees curbside no sooner than 24 hours prior to the day of chip-
ping and no later than 6:30 a.m. that day.   

¶ In the event of a snowfall, please clear the tree of snow 
¶ Disposal of trees prior to or after the scheduled dates will be the 
homeownerôs responsibility.  Do not put trees out for regular trash 
pick-up.  They will not be picked-up. 

 

MAILBOX WINTER READINESS 
Village plow crews do their best to avoid damaging mail-
boxes, but it still happens on occasion.  It is not the Vil-
lageôs policy to repair damaged mailboxes.  In most cas-
es, a strong post and secure mailbox will withstand the 
impact of snow coming off of the snowplow.  Experience 
has shown that most mailbox damage occurs when the 
mailbox projects too far into the street or the posts are rotten or 
weak.  Keeping the furthest projection of the mailbox at least two (2) 
inches behind the back of the concrete curb is recommended.  
Wood and metal pipe are the only allowable post materials.  Brick or 
concrete posts are not allowed, for motorists safety reasons. 

Are you prepared for the cold and snow?  Now is the time to review your winter preparedness - before the snow fliesé 
¶ Check the contents of your emergency kits, for home and vehicles; replace items that were used or are outdated. 
¶ Check vehicles to ensure they are ready for the abuse winter weather will bring.   
¶ Have your furnace inspected.  When was the last time you had the fireplace chimney checked and cleaned?   
¶ Do you have a carbon monoxide detector?  When did you last replace the batteries in it or in your smoke detectors?   
 

Review your family emergency plan.  Is it up to date; are the contact numbers current; do you have them programmed in all your phones? 
When was the last time you sat down and reviewed your plan with family members? 
 

Plan your travels and check the latest weather reports to avoid storms.  Keep your gas tank near full to avoid ice in the tank and fuel lines.  
Carry a winter storm survival kit in your vehicle that includes: 
* Blankets or sleeping bags 
* Flashlight with extra batteries 
* First-Aid Kit 
* Shovel, tools, booster cables, and windshield scraper 
* High-calorie non-perishable food & something to drink 
* Sand or cat litter to use for traction 
 

Additional winter safety tips can also be found at: www.weather.gov & http://readywisconsin.wi.gov  

 

http://www.weather.gov/
http://readywisconsin.wi.gov/winter/winter_weather_facts.asp


AS THE SNOW FALLSé 
 
The Village of Saukville Public Works Department reminds all 
Village property owners that resident cooperation is essential 
to the success of winter snow removal operations. 

 

 

Residents can help in the following areas: 

¶ Do not shovel or blow snow into the street.  This creates a hazardous condition for motorists and may 

require return trips by the snowplow to clear the street.  In addition, State Statutes and Village Ordinances 

prohibit this action and doing so may result in a fine. 

¶ Shovel snow to the right-hand side of your driveway as you face the street.  This helps to reduce the 

amount of snow pushed into your driveway by snowplows clearing snow from the street. 

¶ Remove sidewalk snow to the front yard instead of the boulevard area between the sidewalk and the 

curb.  This provides more snow storage capacity between the sidewalk and the curb for snow removed from 

the street. 

¶ Utilize your driveway or clear an area along the side of your driveway to safely place your recycling 

and refuse container.  Maintaining proper clearances, as shown below, will make it safer and easier for col-

lection personnel and automated equipment to efficiently empty your containers. 

¶ Trash/Recycling Cart Placement:  Cart must be placed with lid opening facing the street and at the  

  back of curb line or street shoulder, with a minimum of 3 feet between cart(s) or other obstructions.   

   Do not place carts beyond the curb line into the street area. 

¶ Move parked vehicles off of the streets prior to snowfall events.  Parked cars are a hindrance to snow 

removal operations, requiring more time and costly return trips to effectively clear the streets.  Residents are 

asked to move their vehicles off the street whenever snow accumulations are forecasted. 

¶ Keep your mailbox drive-up area accessible for U.S. Mail vehicles.  Please be sure to clear snow from 

the curb area around your mailbox after a snowfall so that mail vehicles can access your mailbox.  

¶ Shovel snow from around your fire hydrant.  Please clear snow away from fire hydrants located near 

your property.  This effort helps the Fire Department and the Water Utility to manage the water supply sys-

tem and to quickly respond to emergencies. 

  

Thank you for your assistance in the success of our winter snow removal operations. 

 

Cart lid opening faces street 

3 Feet 3 Feet 3 Feet 



Water & Wastewater Utility  
1600 Cottontail Lane 

262-284-3185 

FIRE HYDRANT FLUSHING 
The Saukville Water Department will be flushing hy-
drants throughout the Village between 8:00 a.m. and 
2:30 p.m. October 14th - October 17th & October 21st- 
October 24th.  There may be some discoloration in your water dur-
ing this process.  This is iron and is not harmful.  We recommend 
that you do not do laundry if your water is discolored.  Running your 
faucets for a short period of time after flushing is completed in your 
area should clear the lines. 
 

WATER BILLS AND WATER LEAKS IN HOMES 
Your water bills are determined when the Saukville Wa-
ter Utility staff reads your water meter.  When your water 
bill becomes higher than normal, there is usually a leak 
in your home.  95% of all leaks are toilets and most times you can-
not hear the leak.  The toilet most likely to leak is the one rarely 
used.  We recommend that you check your toilets every 6 months 
to make sure they are not leaking.  Place a drop of natural food 
coloring in the tank - do not flush.  Check it in 15-20 minutes.  If 
color appears in the bowl, it is leaking water.  You can also pick up 
a complimentary test kit at Village Hall.  Also, by reading your meter 
weekly you can monitor usage and find any leaking much sooner. 
 

WATER VALVES 
Exercise your valves above and below the water meter at least 
quarterly.  Knowing where your valves are and that they are work-
ing properly is critical so that you can easily turn the water off in the 
event of a water emergency and prevent potential extensive proper-
ty damage to your home/basement.  It is the property owners re-
sponsibility to make sure valves function properly if the water utility 
comes to change out a home/business water meter. 
 

ITõS A TOILET, NOT A TRASHCANñWHAT NOT TO FLUSH 
There are only two things that can be safely flushed down the toilet 
-  human waste and toilet paper.  Any other item has the potential to 
clog up the system, regardless of how easily it appears to flush. 
Unfortunately, many of the items that often end up in the toilet can 
cause significant clogging problems, not only in your homeôs plumb-
ing but also for the Villageôs sewer system and  Wastewater Treat-
ment Plant (WWTP) processes. Common items that are often 
flushed that SHOULD NOT BE are: 
¶ Wet Wipes (baby wipes, disinfecting wipes, flushable wipes) 
¶ Facial  Tissue 
¶ Feminine Hygiene Products 
¶ Cotton Swabs 
¶ Dental Floss 
¶ Grease 

Often these items do not even make it past the lateral connection 
from your home to the sewer system, building up and clogging the 
line.  If these products make it to the street, they can still plug up 
and damage the pipes and pumps that convey sewage to the 
WWTP, potentially causing overflows and basement backups that 
can be costly to repair.  If those products make it to the WWTP, 
they can also jam up equipment there.   
 

NOTE:  Pharmaceuticals and prescription drugs also should never 
by flushed down the toilet or thrown in the garbage.  When put 
down the drain, pharmaceuticals can seep back into the drinking 

water supply.  Treatment facilities are not designed to remove these 
contaminants.  Local (Saukville P.D.) and County drop-off sites are 
available to safely dispose of unused/unwanted pharmaceuticals.   

 

ADOPT A FIRE HYDRANT 
Fire hydrants are often overlooked as requiring clear-
ing of snow and ice.  Hydrants protect YOUR proper-
ty.  Keeping them accessible will result in saving pre-
cious time crucial to firefighters responding to an incident.  After 
extreme snowfalls, you can help by clearing a hydrant near your 
home when you clear your driveway and sidewalk.  
 

COLD WEATHER TIPS - PROTECT YOUR PLUMBING! 
All it takes to freeze your  pipes is a cold snap that drops the out-
side temperature below 20 degrees.  When water freezes inside a 
pipe, it creates a blockage that causes pressure to rise.  The pres-
sure builds up and the pipe blows.  Play it safe and 
follow some simple tips for keeping water pipes in 
your home warm and cozy: 
 

¶ Wrap pipes with foam or fiberglass insulation. 
¶ Seal openings in exterior walls where cold air can get to unpro-

tected pipes. 
¶ Disconnect garden hoses and place insulated covers over out-

door faucets.  Better yet, install inside shut-off  valves for out-
door faucets and drain water from pipes. 

¶ Leave cabinet doors open to let warmer room air get to the 
pipes under kitchen and bath sinks. 

 

UTILITY BILLING PAYMENT OPTION 
The Village offers a credit card payment option for payment of utility 
bills.  Pay in person at Village Hall to utilize this service or use a 
secure link through the Village website (user fees apply).  Automat-
ic withdrawal is also an option.  Your quarterly payment can be 
deducted automatically from your selected checking or savings 
account.  Go to www.village.saukville.wi.us to download the form to 
sign up for automatic payment.  Avoid the hassle of writing checks 
and worrying about late fees by signing up for auto pay today! 
 

SUMP PUMPS 
Remember to check your sump pump and make sure it is hooked 
up correctly to the discharge lateral and not to the sanitary sewer 
system.  Per Village Ordinance, it is illegal to hook-up or discharge 
storm or clear water into the Villageôs sanitary sewer lines.  Since all 
discharges to the sanitary sewer end up at the treatment plant, this 
creates additional problems to properly process the wastewater for 
eventual discharge to the river.   
 

CROSS CONNECTION INSPECTIONS CONTINUE 
The Village's Cross Connection Inspection Program, managed by 
Hydro Corp Inc., will continue in 2019 - 2020.  A cross connection is 
a direct or potential connection between any part of the public water 
supply system and a source of contamination or pollution, i.e.: gar-
den hose, dish washer, toilets.  This action is necessary in order to 
reduce overall costs for compliance with DNR Regulation 
NR810.15.  Hydro Corp will be contacting homeowners and busi-
nesses to arrange inspections.  There is no cost for the inspection.  
Each inspection takes less than 20 minutes on average for a home 
inspection and  45 minutes for a business. 

http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001wVf3T5SaJftMClkM7Vo3Uds53N6QJWF7a70aDH_e6HjBa6qNCiO0UCv8VbxOFyMtVcuBJ28kCc9I5yG_T9qtxgKWfS7EHRBOOH05GVD1pogG0k0Va4xJ1A==


WINTER PARKING RESTRICTIONS - ORD. #192.7D 
No person shall park any vehicle for more than 30 minutes on 
any street in the Village of Saukville between the hours of 2:00 
and 7:00 a.m. from December 1st to April 1st. 
 

WCAN 
The Saukville Police Dept. has joined the Wisconsin Crime Alert 
Network (WCAN).  WCAN quickly alerts the community about a 
crime or criminal that may affect them in the form of email, fax, or 
text message.  Visit www.wisconsincrimealert.gov for more info. 
 

LOST AND FOUND 
The Saukville Police Dept. has a Lost and Found area.  Items 
ñfoundò include cell phones, backpacks, keys, wallets, bicycles, 
helmets, etc.  Please call or stop in at the Police Dept. to identify 
and claim your lost item. 
 

DNR HUNTER SAFETY PROGRAM 
The Saukville Police Dept. will offer spring DNR Hunter Safety 
Classes beginning in March 2020.  Contact the Police Dept. for 
information regarding dates and program registration. 
 

LICENSE PLATE/VEHICLE REGISTRATION 
Saukville Police Department services include: 
¶ Issues license plates for passenger cars and trucks (max. 8,000 

lbs) and motorcycles at the Police Department south of the Vil-
lage Hall.   

¶ Vehicle registrations.  There is an additional fee for  on-site 
registration.  This service is offered Monday - Friday from 8:00 
a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

¶ Information Required:  Signed title, release of lien paperwork (if 
applicable) and identification.   

¶ Salvage Vehicle Inspections - done by appointment only. 
¶ If you would like more information, please call the Police De-

partment, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday - Friday. 
 

POLICE RESERVES 
The Police Reserves are a group of volunteers that augment the 
Saukville Police Dept. and assist during local emergencies and at 
community events.  Reserves must be at least 18 years old and be 
available to assist regularly, have a valid driverôs license, and be 
able to pass a thorough background check.  Interested persons 
should contact the Police Dept. for details and application info. 
 

BATTERY/CELL PHONE RECYCLING 
The Police Dept. accepts rechargeable batteries and used cell 
phones for recycling.  Also Accepted: batteries from cell phones, 
cameras, power tools, computers, and toys to include the following 
rechargeable battery types:  Nickel Cadmium (Ni-Cd), Nickel Metal 
Hydride (N-MH), Lithium Ion (Li-ion), and small sealed lead (Pb) 
batteries.  Call the Saukville P.D. for more information. 
 

MEDICINE/PRESCRIPTION DRUG COLLECTION 
The Saukville P.D. has a Prescription Med-Return Collection Unit 
located at the P.D. building, 649 E. Green Bay Ave.  Residents can 
drop unwanted or expired prescription and OTC meds Monday 
through Friday during regular business hours.  Take your medica-
tions to the counter for drop off. 
 

Accepted:      NOT Accepted: 
Prescription Meds.      Needles (Sharps) 
Prescription Ointments     Thermometers 
OTC Meds      Liquid Medications       
Patches       Meds from businesses/clinics 
Pet Meds      Inhalers 
Vitamins       Aerosol Cans 
 

Additional Ozaukee Med-Drop Locations include: 
Ozaukee County Sheriffôs Office 262-284-7172 
Port Washington Police Dept. 262-284-5575 
Grafton Police Dept.  262-375-5320 

The Saukville Fire Department is a proud sponsor of, and participant in, the following Village events: National Night Out, SFD Custom Auto 
Show, Fire Prevention Open House and Fire Prevention Week activities in October, and ñTrick or Treatò safety patrol.  We would like to sin-
cerely thank everyone who assists and participates in all of these annual events.  Without local sponsorship and participation, these events 
would not be the success that they are! 
 

COME JOIN OUR TEAM & BE A PART OF YOUR COMMUNITY! 
The Saukville Fire Department is always seeking new members.  If you are interested in serving your community as an EMT or Firefighter, 
consider becoming a part of our team.  School and training is provided.  To apply, you must be over the age of 18, have a high school diplo-
ma or GED, be a resident of the Saukville Fire Department protection area or work within Village limits and be able to leave work to answer 
calls.  Application forms are available at Village Hall or on the Village website.  Call the Saukville Fire Dept. at  262-284-5800 with any ques-
tions and leave a message. 
 

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK IS OCT. 7-13, 2019.  The Saukville Fire Dept. Open House will be Saturday, Oct. 12th, 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. 
 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS NOVEMBER 3RD.  REMEMBER TO CHECK THE BATTERIES IN YOUR SMOKE DETECTORS AND CO2 ALARMS.  
Even if they are hard-wired, there is a battery back-up.  Note:  Smoke Detectors should be replaced every 10 years. 
 

Also, as you decorate your homes and businesses for the holiday season, remember to practice fire safety in your selection 
and use of decorations.  Enjoy a safe, happy holiday season! 

Saukville Police Department                  

Saukville Fire Department 

649 East Green Bay Avenue 
262-284-0444; Emergency - 911 

Mð F, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

520 West Dekora Street 
262-284-5800 (non-emergency) 

http://www.wisconsincrimealert.gov


VILLAGE MEETING SCHEDULE      
      (USUAL DAYS AND TIMES) 
Finance Committee 
    1st and 3rd Tuesday @ 7:00 p.m. 
Village Board 
    1st and 3rd Tuesday @ 8:00 p.m. 
Architectural Review Board  
    1st or 3rd Tuesday as needed 
Board of Review -   Annually in May 
Board of Zoning Appeals - as needed 

Cemetery Commission  
    Annually in April and as needed 
Community Development Authority/
Industrial Review Committee  
    1st or 3rd Tuesday as needed 
Library Board 
    2nd Tuesday @ 6:00 p.m. 
Plan Commission 
    1st or 3rd Tuesday as needed 
 

Public Safety Committee 
    1st or 3rd Tuesday as needed 
Public Works Committee 
    1st or 3rd Tuesday as needed 
Utility Committee 
    1st or 3rd Tuesday, as needed 
 
Meeting Agenda Posted at: 
Village Hall, Oscar Grady Library,  
Saukville Police Dept., & Website 

Special Thank You Toé. 
All the businesses, individuals, and organizations that helped make this summerõs community 
events a HUGE  success! 
 

JULY 4TH FESTIVITIES AND FIREWORKS:    

Kwik Trip, Port Washington State Bank, Charter Manufacturing, Sno-Seekers, Port Washington/Saukville Rotary Club, Commerce State Bank, 
Saukville Lions Club, Saukville American Legion, Saukville American Legion Auxiliary, Fransee Nursery, River's Edge Restaurant, Riverview 
Restaurant, Caseyôs, Fox Bros. Piggly Wiggly, Papa Murphyôs Pizza, Blauôs Saukville Meats, Jeneil Biotech, Energenecs, Standard Machine,  

Schowalter Real Estate, Knights of Columbus, Senator Duey Stroebel, the Saukville Police & DPW, and the 4th of July Committee.  
 

LIVE AT THE TRIANGLE:   
Port Washington State Bank, Ozaukee Press, Saukville Chamber of Commerce, Village Sno-Seekers, Port Washington/Saukville Rotary, 
Lakeland Cartage, Inc., Messina's Restaurant, Protanic, Injectec, Advanced Disposal, Clifton Larson Allen LLP, American Family Insurance-
Mark Vey Agency, Advantage Auto, Automotive Solutions, Blauôs Saukville Meats, Energenecs, Engineered Exhaust Systems, Saukville Lions 
Club, Pleasant Valley Auto Body, HOLESHOT Customs,  Yummy Bones BBQ, Riverview Inn - TNG,  U-Haul Moving & Storage, The Village 

Printer, the Saukville Police & DPW, and the Live At The Triangle Committee.  
 

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT:   
American Family Insurance-Mark Vey Agency, Advantage Auto, Automotive Solutions, Beckôs Green Bay Ave. Mart, Charter Steel, Energenecs, 
Engineered Exhaust Systems, Jeneil Biotech, JôSports Bar, Krohn Real Estate, Marcus Cinemas, Messinaôs Restaurant, PD Peterka & Assoc., 
Fox Bros. Piggly Wiggly, Port Washington-Saukville Rotary, Protanic, The Village of Saukville, and the many fantastic volunteers who provided 
their time and talents. 
 

Police Reserves:  A special òthank youó to our Saukville Police Reserves.  These unpaid citizen volunteers donate their time 
to help keep our Saukville events safe.  

VILLAGEõS  TRASH & RECYCLING SERVICE 
¶ Roll out trash and recycle carts are provided to residential households by Advanced Disposal - 800-387-0949. 
¶ Trash Collection - every Thursday (Friday when a holiday falls M-Th that week) 
¶ Carts must be placed curbside by 7:00 a.m. on pick-up day.  Carts must face the street as indicated by the arrow, be fully accessible, 

and be placed with a minimum of three feet of space between carts and/or obstacles.   
¶ Recycle Collection - alternate Thursdays - collection dates can be found on the Village website, Spectrum cable  
        access channel 25, at Village Hall, and at Oscar Grady Library.   
¶ All recyclable materials can be placed in the same recycle cart.   
¶ Any trash or recyclable materials placed curbside in any container other than the carts will not be collected.   
¶ Carts are the property of Advanced Disposal and must remain at the residence should you move. 
¶ If you experience damage to your cart, please call Advanced Disposal for repair or replacement. 
¶ The 2020 trash/recycling collection fee will be $198 per residential unit.  This fee will be added to your 2019 Property Taxes 

as a separate line item. 
Large Item Pick-up Service:  You must arrange for special pick-up by Advanced Disposal or take items to the Drop-off Site at 803 North 
River Road, West Bend.  There is a fee for large item disposal.  Call (800-387-0949) for prices and information.   
Electronic devices cannot be disposed of in your household trash cart.  These devices include, but are not limited to:   
¶ Computers, monitors, printers and peripherals; fax machines and photocopiers 
¶ Televisions, video screens, telephones with video displays; VCR & DVD players 
Collection sites for these items: Ozaukee Iron & Metal, 728 Schmitz Dr., Port Washington, 262-284-4060 or 
       Veolia ES Technical Solutions, 1275 Mineral Springs Drive, Port Washington - Mondays only, 262-243-8998.   
       Fees may be charged.  Contact these businesses directly for info. 



DIRECTORY 
 

SAUKVILLE MUNICIPAL CENTER  
639 East Green Bay Avenue 
Saukville, WI  53080 
Office Hours:  8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  M-F 
P: 262-284-9423;  F: 262-284-9527  
Email:  villagehall@village.saukville.wi.us 
Website:  www.village.saukville.wi.us  
Spectrum Cable Access Channel 25 
 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
649 East Green Bay Avenue 
Saukville, WI  53080 
911 ( Emergency) 
262-284-0444 (Non-Emergency) 
262-284-5404 (Fax) 
 

VILLAGE BOARD 
Barb Dickmann, President 262-284-0310 
bdickmann@village.saukville.wi.us   
 

Trustees: 
Richard Belling  262-284-9592 
rbelling@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

Scott Fischer  414-510-6622 
srfischer@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Andy Hebein  414-975-8053 
ahebein@village.saukville.wi.us   
 

David Maglio                 414-659-5811 
dkmaglio@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

Jim Nowlen  262-284-4913 
jnowlen@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

Trevor Seitz  414-617-3992 
tseitz@village.saukville.wi.us  
 
VOICE MAIL 
Voice Mail at Village Hall is available after 
hours and on weekends.  Call 262-284-9423 
with the following Extensions: 
 

Barbara Dickmann, President                 1219 
Dawn Wagner, Administrator                 1211 
Mary Kay Baumann, Clerk                      1212 
Vicki Lee, Treasurer                 1213 
Michelle Jaeger, Admin. Assistant          1214 
   
 

VILLAGE PRESIDENTôS OFFICE HOURS 
 

Barb Dickmann is available to the public at the  
Village Municipal Center by appointment only. 

 

Call Village Hall at 262-284-9423, Ext. 1219 
to set up an appointment. 

VILLAGE OF SAUKVILLE 
639 East Green Bay Avenue 

Saukville  WI 53080 
Ph: 262-284-9423 
F: 262-284-9527 

www.village.saukville.wi.us 

DEPARTMENTS 
 

PUBLIC WORKS GARAGE 
284-0545      
 

WATER/WASTEWATER UTILITY 
284-3185 
284-0444 (Emergency - P.D.) 
 

OSCAR GRADY LIBRARY 
284-6022 
www.oscargradylibrary.org   
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
911 ( Emergency) 
284-5800 (Non-Emergency) 
 

PERMIT & INSPECTION DEPT. 
Administered by: 
Village of Grafton Inspection Dept. 
860 Badger Circle, Grafton, WI  53024 
P: 262-375-5305   F: 262-375-5312 
______________________________________ 
 

ADMINISTRATOR 
Dawn Wagner 
dwagner@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

CLERK 
Mary Kay Baumann 
mkbaumann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

TREASURER 
Vicki Lee 
vlee@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Michelle Jaeger 
mjaeger@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

POLICE CHIEF 
Robert Meyer 
rmeyer@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

FIRE CHIEF 
 

PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTENDENT 
Raymond deBruijn 
rdebruijn@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT  DIRECTOR 
Sara deBruijn 
sdebruijn-EMD@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

 
 
 

WASTEWATER UTILITY SUPERINTENDENT 
Ray Hartmann 
rhartmann@village.saukville.wi.us 
 

WATER UTILITY SUPERINTENDENT 
Dale Kropidlowski 
dkropidlowski@village.saukville.wi.us  
 

LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
Jen Gerber 
jgerber@village.saukville.wi.us 
______________________________________ 
 

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
 

639 E. Green Bay Ave.  
Saukville, WI  53080 
262-268-1970 
www.saukvillechamber.org 
exec@saukvillechamber.org  
 

OZAUKEE COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
 

Donald Clark, 5th District  414-322-7319 
dclark@co.ozaukee.wi.us  
 

Lee Schlenvogt, 4th District  262-284-5728 
lschlenvogt@co.ozaukee.wi.us  
 

 

STATE LEADERS 
 

GOVERNOR  TONY EVERS 
115 East, State Capitol  
Madison, WI  53702 
608-266-1212 
www.wisgov.state.wi.us  
eversinfo@wisconsin.gov  
 

SENATOR DUEY STROEBEL 
Room 20 South, State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882, Madison, WI  53707 
608-266-7513 or 800-662-1227 
Sen.Stroebel@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 

REPRESENTATIVE  ROBERT BROOKS 
60th Assembly District 
Room 107 West, State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8952, Madison, WI  53708 
888-534-0060 or  608-267-2369 
Rep.Rob.Brooks@legis.wisconsin.gov  

  

SAUKVILLE IS A CHARACTER COUNTS! COMMUNITY 
Character Counts! strengthens young lives through character education focusing on the {ƛȄ tƛƭƭŀǊǎ of Character:  

Trustworthiness, Respect, Responsibility, Fairness, Caring, and Citizenship.  

http://www.pwssd.k12.wi.us/education/components/scrapbook/default.php?sectiondetailid=8735&linkid=nav-menu-container-1-8382

